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St Peter`s C of E (Aided) Primary School


Potters Green, Station Road, Cowfold, Nr Horsham, West Sussex RH13 8QZ


Tel No: 01403 864365  


E-mail: office@st-peters-cowfold.w-sussex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr G Kolter BSc (Hons) PGCE NPQH 



10th May 2018
Swimming 2018
Dear Parents

This letter contains all the information you need to ensure you and your child are prepared for the swimming season.  Please read it carefully in the interest of safety and the smooth administration of the pool, and return the attached form.  Without this confirmation your child will be unable to swim.  Swimming is due to start on Tuesday 5th June, weather permitting.

Swimming Schedule
Each class will, weather permitting, swim twice a week.  

	Day
	Session

10.15-11.15
	Session

1.00-2.00
	Session

2.00-3.00



	Monday
	Canterbury
	Chichester 
	St Pauls 

	Tuesday
	
	 Exeter
	York 

	Wednesday
	
	 Chichester
	Canterbury

	Thursday
	
	 Exeter
	York 

	Friday 
	
	St Pauls
	


Swimming Kit

Children need the following swimming kit in a small, named bag

· Girls:
A one piece swimming costume (no bikinis or tankinis ) 

· Boys: 
Swimming trunks or shorts (shorts must be above the knee)

· A towel

Please ensure that all personal items are named – including underwear, towels, bags and t-shirts.

Please ensure that your child has the right kit on the right day.  Staff will not be able to phone parents if a child does not have his or her kit as they have other responsibilities and duties to perform. It is the responsibility of parents and children to ensure that the correct swimming kit is brought to school on the correct day.
Swimming Hats

It is a safety requirement that all children wear swimming hats (red or white) in line with our system of “bubble” swimming awards (see attached).  Swimming hats can be purchased from the school office for £1.00 each. (Correct money only please).
Children will only be able to wear a white hat if they are able to achieve the white level of award at the time of purchase. This will mean that children wearing white hats will be of a similar standard and therefore aid safety within swimming lessons.  Red hats are for weaker and non swimmers. 

Please read the attached tests carefully with your child before purchasing a hat for this summer and check with the class teacher if unsure.  The white hat standard may be higher than some parents realise and children need to be able to complete all areas of the test.  If a child comes to school with an incorrect hat colour they will be asked to bring the correct colour to the next lesson. We hope that parents will recognise the ‘white hat’ system is beneficial to everyone’s safety and the awards system will add a real sense of achievement for all the children. 

Cuts and plasters

Children with an open wound or wearing a plaster are not permitted to swim for health and safety reasons. Children with a verruca should wear a sock which is available from the school office for £2.00. (Correct money only please).
Sunhats, sun cream and water bottles. 

We recommend that children have sunhats and a bottle of water for swimming.  Parents can put sun cream on their children before school or pupils can bring it in if they are able to apply it themselves.  Please ensure that the product is labelled and that your child knows how to use it. Children may not allow other children to use their sun cream.  School staff are unable to apply sun cream on children.  

Voluntary donation

We are very grateful to everyone who has helped raise money for the swimming pool in the past because, without your help, the pool would not be financially viable.  For this reason we need to continue to ask you for a parental contribution towards your child’s swimming lessons.  The amount requested is a donation and will go towards the running costs and upkeep of the pool. We will continue to offer a small discount to those families with two or more children. The contribution we are asking for is:

£30 for the first child

£28 for the second child

£25 for the third child 

These amounts have been added to your ParentPay accounts.  They cover the cost of 10 lessons but your child may take part in up to 14 depending on the weather or any school events that may be taking place.

Parent helpers for swimming lessons

In order to operate safe lessons, we really need the help of parent to have the correct ratio of adults to children.  If you are able to help please complete the attached form and return it to the school office by Wednesday 16th May.  If you are able to help at times other than when your child is swimming, we would love to hear from you; we really do need all the help you are able to offer us.  
Parent helpers for summer sessions/afterschool clubs
There is a requirement to have a first aider at the pool at all times (as well as the lifeguard).  In order for swimming to take place during the summer holidays we require a parent to be a volunteer first aider at every session.  If you think you can help with this, we are running a first aid training session on Thursday 7th June at 3.30pm which will enable you to be a first aider.  Although an additional first aider is a necessity, the lifeguard has overall responsibility for first aid.  We would very much appreciate any offers of help.
If you think you can offer your services during after school clubs/summer swimming and would like to attend the training, please tick the relevant box on the attached paperwork.
And finally…

As always a considerable amount of behind the scenes effort has been put into the swimming pool and this year is no exception.  Your continuing support helps to ensure the long term viability of the pool and the safety of the children who swim in it.  Thank you once again to all who have contributed to this process. 

I hope that the children will thoroughly enjoy swimming again this year.  It is an important life skill, good exercise and good fun!  

Yours sincerely

Mr G Kolter
Headteacher

Swimming Lessons 2018
Child’s name _________________________________________
Child’s class __________________________________________

I give permission for my child to participate with swimming lessons        

I have paid via parentpay








Parent/Carer signature ___________________________________

2nd child’s name _________________________________________

2nd child’s class __________________________________________


I give permission for my child to participate with swimming lessons        

I have paid via parentpay








Parent/Carer signature ___________________________________

3rd child’s name _________________________________________

3rd child’s class __________________________________________


I give permission for my child to participate with swimming lessons        

I have paid via parentpay








Parent/Carer signature ___________________________________

Parent Helpers

Name ……………………………………………………………
I would like to help with swimming lessons and am available during the following sessions (starting Tuesday 5th June – Monday 23rd July).  Please tick as appropriate and also add any dates you are not able to make during the 7 week season.
	Day
	Session

10.15-11.15
	Session

1.00-2.00
	Session

2.00-3.00



	Monday
	Canterbury
	Chichester 
	St Pauls 

	Tuesday
	
	 Exeter
	York

	Wednesday
	
	 Chichester
	Canterbury 

	Thursday
	
	 Exeter
	 York

	Friday 
	
	St Pauls
	


I would like to take part in the school’s resuscitation training on Thursday 
7th June at 3.30pm

A member of the office staff will contact you week commencing 21st May to confirm sessions.  
Thank you so much for your offer of help, it is very much needed and appreciated.
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